Box 1135 Pemberton, BC

May 29, 2025

Mayor and Council Village of Pemberton

Via Email:

Dear Mayor & Council:

On behalf of the Red Devils Alumni Association, I am writing to thank you so much for your cash donation towards 'The Shaker' fundraiser, in support of high school athletics at Pemberton Secondary.

PEMBERTON

ASSOCIATION

Participating in an athletics program has always come at a financial cost because of our rural location and distance away from where tournaments, races, meets and events are held. It has and continues to be a challenge in keeping the price tag affordable for our students to participate. As costs to run the athletic program increase, the number one goal of the Alumni Association is to alleviate the financial burden on families as a means of ensuring all Pemberton Secondary School students have access to sport and the opportunity to participate on school teams.

We are pleased to announce that, with your help, we have raised approximately \$25,500! The Red Devils Alumni Association is confident we will be once again be able to cover tournament and entry fees for the next school year for all sports, including volleyball, basketball, soccer, mountain biking and track and field, subsidize accommodation for trips over multiple nights, assist with officiating costs for volleyball and basketball, and purchase new equipment/uniforms for our teams.

The success of The Shaker and Silent Auction fundraiser is because of the enormous community support we have received from businesses in Pemberton, Whistler and the Sea to Sky as well as those that have supported through individual donations. We would like to express our sincere appreciation for your contribution. With your support, we will ensure the opportunities for our youth to participate in school sports will continue.

Yours truly,



Krista Walden Director Pemberton Red Devils Alumni Association